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‘Twas the night before Christmas-well nearly 

This will be the last newsletter for 2015. We have had a 

fantastic year with students making some outstanding 

achievements. Many of these students were recognised at 

presentation evening last night. Thank you to all who 

attended and made this a special occasion for the 

students. It is always great to see the hall packed to 

capacity for this type of celebration. As I mentioned last 

night, whilst not every student will get a ribbon, every 

student has made achievements throughout the year. The 

use of personal learning plans has helped students to 

recognise the fact that they are achieving and that they can 

take pride in their own achievements. 

Congratulations to our 2 new school leaders for 2016, Erica 

Eather and Kandeita Self. Their first official function will be 

at the Australia Day Ceremony here in the school grounds 

on 26th January 2016. 

Thank you to Ms Weis who has put in a huge amount of 

effort in organising the Intensive Swimming for the 3 Peel 

Valley schools. This is an incredibly worthwhile activity, 

especially as we come toward the holidays and lots of time 

in or around the water. 

There will be some changes to the school in 2016. The 1/2 

class will be taught by Ms Hannah Warden. Hannah 

completed her teacher training at the University of New 

England where she received the Golden Key Award for her 

academic achievement. Ms Warden trained as a primary 

teacher. She has been working in the special education 

area at Tamworth High School. 

Reports will go out on Monday. If you would like to speak 

to your child’s class teacher, please call into the school on 

Thursday between 9am to 3.00pm. 

Next year, along with continuing our Mandarin language 

lessons, Music, Debating, Public Speaking, Eisteddfod, 

Term 3 performance, excursions (Canberra and a possible 

Dubbo Zoo), Kitchen to Garden Program, school and 

interschool sporting competitions we will be introducing 

computer coding as a part of our curriculum. Students in 

years 3/4/5/6 have really enjoyed being involved in the 
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coding classes throughout this term. This is an excellent 

introduction into the world of computer programming.  

At the end of the year we say farewell to the Potts family. 

It has been great to have the students at the school and 

see them achieve so much over the years. We wish the 

family all the best of luck in their new  location. 

Once again, I would like to thank the staff, community, 

parents and students for contributing toward what has 

been another wonderful year at Nundle Public School. I 

wish all of you a very happy and safe holiday season and 

look forward to a fantastic 2016. 

Ian Worley 

Principal 

 

 

 

Nundle Pony Club  

Is looking for new members! 
Nundle pony club is looking for new members! 

We are a fun club spanning over 50 years of history in zone 
5 and the Nundle district. 

Nundle Pony Club has a fantastic Cross Country course out 
on the common and we run our One Day Event 
and Blanch Trophy Day annually. 

We have a great relationship with the Nundle Campdraft 
committee and we help run a Campdraft each 
year. 

Nundle Pony Club aims to hold a rally day on the first 
Sunday of every month and our annual camp is in  
September. 

If you would like any information about Nundle Pony Club 
and what we do, please call Marjolijn Fitzgerald 
on 0267693359 or Leah Maynes on 0418620795 

What:   New Member come and try Rally day 

When:  Sunday February 7th 2016 at 9.30am 

Where: Nundle Pony Club grounds, 44 Taylors Nundle NSW 
2340 
 

Kindergarten/1/2 Report 

We have been writing letters to Santa, typing on the 

computers and reading lots of Christmas stories, even 

letters from Father Christmas. 

Some children helped Mrs Warden decorate the Christmas 

Tree for Carols by Candlelight on Friday night. 

In class, we have been dancing and singing. Kindergarten 

can play Jingle Bells on the recorder and are learning to 

sing ‘Feliz Navidad’(a Christmas Carol with Spanish and 

English). 

Our swimming is improving every day and by the end of 

the week it will awesome. It would be fantastic if parents 
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could take us to the pool regularly in the holidays to keep 

up the good work. 

On Monday, we went to church to learn about the 

Christmas story. We prayed, sang and dressed up for the 

Nativity play. 

Yesterday, we built rockets, towers, people, hedgehogs, 
houses and different shapes. 
 

Ms Weis Completes L3 
 

Mrs Weis has been studying L3(Language Learning and 

Literacy) over the last two years, as part of ongoing 

professional learning. She received her certificate from Ms 

Dufty(School Education Director, New England) at a 

presentation on Tuesday. 

 
By Jesse, Kyron, Riley, Tommy, Zachary, Alex, Max, Jamie, 

Bailey, Destiny, Glen and Digby. 

 

Christmas Carols 

Lions BBQ 

6.30pm Friday 11.12.15 

Nundle School Grounds 

Looking for a preschool 

for your child for  

2016? 

Nundle CWA Preschool is 

the answer! 

Catering for all children 3-5 years 

Small groups 

Individual attention 

Qualified caring staff  

Affordable fees 

We currently operate Tuesday & 

Wednesday,  

8.45am — 3.15pm. 

For more information or to enrol your child 

contact the preschool on 0428072106 

 

FOR SALE THROUGH TENDER 

ELECTRIC POTTERY WHEEL 

ENQUIRE AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
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Please pay all 

excursion, farewell 

dinner money and 

music fees to the 

school office 

A.S.A.P. 

 
Congratulations to Wunda Jaffer-Williams 

 
Wunda entered the Sam Lewis Peace and Environment 

Awards 2015 with her fantastic poem on Peace and the 

Environment. Wunda entered the years 3 to 6 competition. 

The panel were so impressed with her writing they 

awarded her second place. Wunda received a certificate 

and cheque for $100. Congratulations Wunda. 

 

Wunda receiving her certificate and cheque 

 

 

HAVE A HAPPY AND SAFE HOLIDAY 


